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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      October 10, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Kraig Edwards
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3876
	kedwards@binghamid.gov

	Justin Johnson
	City of Shelley
	(208) 357-1991
	cityshop@cityofshelley.org

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	(208) 236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov


· Justin called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming.
· Justin made the motion to approve the minutes and Matt seconded it. The minutes from the September 12, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· Intermountain Gas – Justin stated they should have their work completed this week in Rose River Estates. 
· Idaho Power – Matthew said Idaho Power will be done with Rose River Estates soon.

Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 9/30/23 – $1,626.47
New Business:
· Intermountain Gas – Justin reported that some time soon Intermountain Gas will be starting a project in the City of Blackfoot.  They will run some main line down Walker Street to get to the new school across from the Blackfoot High School.  
Justin asked Chris from ITD about the permit he submitted last week.  Chris stated he will be getting to the permits today.
· ITD – No new projects at this time.  He will have new projects in either November or December.  The project planning should all be done by then.
There was discussion of a possible I-15 joint trench project involving or near Blackfoot’s exit 93.

· City of Shelley – The only building happening right now is Phase 4 of Wind River consisting of 16 lots. The water and sewer are in and they started the storm water last week.  There are some subdivisions that will be coming up but everything is on hold right now.  
· Other Items from the Coalition – Damage Prevention and Safety Luncheon, Spring 2024 – Invite contractors and others that work near utilities to attend.  Bring any ideas of how we can improve things for the next luncheon and safety presentations.  Last year there were many wonderful sponsors for this event.  


Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on November 14, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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